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Sta  
v  Rev. Stephen Woodland, Pastor 
v  Rev. Gilberto Mora, Parochial Vicar, ext. 123 
v  Jerry Graddon, Deacon, ext. 132, deaconjerry@stphil.com 
v  Kara Montplaisir, Parish Business Mgr., ext. 121 
 Teen Con!rma"on, kara@stphil.com 
v  Dr. Steve Morisse!e, Principal, St. Philomena School 
 Youth Minister, youthministry@stphil.com 
v  Michelle Marie Miller-Liss, Administra"ve Assistant, 
         ext. 122 adminassist@stphil.com 
v  Isabel Gomez, Recep"onist, ext. 120 
 PA for Hispanic Ministry, parisho"ce@stphil.com 
v  Holli Neigel, Religious Ed. Director, holli@stphil.com 
v  Derrin Walter, Facili"es Manager, ext. 126 
v  James Middaugh, Organist & Choir Director  
v  Eduardo Ramirez, Spanish Mass Music Director 

Saint Philomena Parish 

Parish!O"ce/Mailing!Address 
1790 South 222nd St. 

Des Moines, WA  98198 
(206)!878-8709 

Fax (206) 824-3480 
parisho"ce@stphil.com 

www.stphilomenaparish.com 

St.!Philomena!School 
1815 South 220th Street 
Des Moines, WA 98198 

(206)!824-4051 
Fax (206) 878-8646 
o"ce@stphil.com 

www.stphilomenaschool.com 

St. Philomena Parish O!ce 
Open Monday—Friday 

8:00 AM—4:00 PM 

Sunday Mass Schedule 
 
Saturday Vigil      5:30 PM 
Sunday       8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 
Misa en Español   6:30 AM, 1:00 PM, 5PM  
 
 
Weekday Mass Schedule 
 
Monday      7:30 AM 
Tuesday      7:30 AM 
Wednesday      No Morning Mass 
Misa en Español   7:00 PM  
Thursday       7:30 AM 
Friday       7:30 AM  Please send all bulletin-related items to:  

Michelle at: adminassist@stphil.com 
 

    Deadline for bulletin inserts is the preceding     
Monday by 3:00 PM. Inserts are subject to approval. 

       Deadline to include names for Mass Intentions 
is two Fridays before the date of the intention. 

 
New Parishioners! If you attend Mass regularly at  
St. Philomena, we invite you to register with our  
Parish.  Registration forms are located at the Main  
Entrance of the Church or in the Parish Office. 

Confessions 
Por Cita  
By appointment. Please call the parish o!ce. 
 
Anoin"ng of the Sick 
Llame a la parroquia 
Any"me by request; please phone the parish o!ceat the onset  
of serious illness or before surgey, rather than wai"ng for a crisis. 



November 21st, 2021

From the desk of Kara Montplaisir
kara@stphil.com
206-878-8709

Confirmation

Dear Parents of our Confirmation students:

Can you believe it? We are half-way through our 
preparation for the Sacrament of Confirmation. At this 
point, it is really important that you parents get more 
actively involved in your youngster's preparation. The 
work does not only involve getting them to class on time 
(however important that may be!), but also inviting your 
children to discuss with you your faith, and how it has 
made a difference in your lives, in addition to reviewing 
with them the class material. 
We're all about growing and deepening our relationship 
with Jesus Christ.
Blessings!

Kara Montplasir.

Class today, November 21st.
Upcoming Class:
Dec. 5th.
Jan. 9th.

The next week at St. Philomena

Sunday, Nov. 21st.        
12:30-5PM Confirmation HALL
3-5PM Youth Group SCH

Monday, Nov 22nd.
6:30-7:30PM Faith Formation SCH

Tuesday, Nov 23rd.
7-8:30PM RCIA MCR
7-9PM RICA HALL

  
Wednesday, Nov 24th. 

Parish Office Closes at Noon

Thursday, Nov 25th.       
Thanksgiving Day
Parish Office Closed

Friday, Nov 26th.
Parish Office Closed

Saturday, Nov 27th.
No Scheduled Events

LEGION OF MARY             
                                                                                                                       
“Go make disciples of all na#ons, 
bap#zing them in the name of the 
Father, the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit” (Ma!28:19). Why not start in 
Des Moines? Members of the Legion 
of Mary visit in the neighborhood 
invi#ng people to discover Jesus in 
Word and Sacrament at St 
Philomena’s Parish. All that is 
required is a heart big for souls and 
adventure. Contact Delores Rybacki 206-878-5827 
for more informa#on.

                                                                                                                                                            

***UPDATED COVID RETRICTIONS***
as of 8-23-2021

Masks are mandatory. 

We will continue to have worship aids 
available on Sundays, missalettes will return in 

November.

Please continue to use hand sanitizer when 
entering the church building.

The Blessed Sacrament chapel will remain closed 
until the Archdiocese allows such a small 

space to reopen.

Confessions will continue to be by 
appointment in the Parish Office.
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Next classes/Próximas clases 
 
Pre-Baptism Classes 
English Baptism classes are normally offered  
the 1st and 2nd Wednesdays of the month from  
7:00pm to 8:30pm in the Parish UCR. 
 
English-  
(English, 2 parts) 
No December Class 
Next available class January 5 & 12, 2022  
Both classes must be attended. 
 
Parents & Godparents are required to attend.   
 
Español- 
La Sigiente Clase Diciembre 4th. 
No clase en Enero 
No Baptismos en  Enero 
(Español, Una Clase Desde) 
5:45-9PM 
Los Padres y Padrinos Deben asistir a clase 

  
Pacific Standard time has begun 

and the wind and rain are upon us. 
This means that you must drop the 
students at the school doors and 

then check in with Miss Rosie under 
the covered playground. Please 

dress for inclimate weather. 
 

If by chance snow comes, please 
contact the parish office as soon as 
possible. A good rule to follow is if 

Highline or the Federal Way School 
District is closed, we are as well. If 
you feel uncertain about driving in 
the weather, please call us so we 
can mark your student excused.  

206-878-8709 
 
 

Pregnancy Aid serves 
pregnant women and  
families with babies and 
small children. 
We provide maternity 
clothes, baby and  
children's clothes, diapers, 
car seats, baby equipment, 
toys and books, all free of 
charge. We welcome  

donations and always need diapers and 
new volunteers. Our office is at 730 S. 
225th. in Des Moines and is open from 
10 to 1 on Mondays, Wednesdays and 
Fridays. 

 
 

Our class is having a  
great time learning about  

God's plan of salvation and  
how we all play a part.  
We have people of all  

ages, two men and  
five women who are  
regularly attending.  

Their life experiences are  
amazing and we are  
continuing to learn. 
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We are now in the season of Advent. This past Sunday marked the beginning of the liturgical 
year in the Western church. Advent is a season of time for all of us to “begin again”. Pope 
Francis stated, “Just as in each of our lives we always need to begin again, to get up again, and 
to rediscover the meaning of the goal of our lives, so also for the great human family it is  
necessary to rediscover the common horizon toward which we are journeying. Advent is the 
horizon of hope! This season of Advent restores this horizon of hope; a hope which does not 
disappoint for it is founded on God’s Word. A hope which does not disappoint, simply  
because the Lord never disappoints! He is faithful! He does not disappoint! Let us think about 
and feel this beauty.”...What is your hope for this Advent season?? 
 
 
The Wreath Sale is coming to a CLOSE!! LAST day to purchase for final pick-up is December 
2nd at 5:00 pm while supplies last. We are selling 24” round wreaths at $22.50 each, crosses will be 
$25.00, and centerpieces are $15.00 each. We will also be selling 25 foot garland for $25.00. You can order 
on the wreath website which is www.stphilswreaths.com. Pick up for final wreath orders will occur  12/3 
& 12/4. We will be selling after the 5:30 PM Mass on Dec. 4th and after the 8:30 AM & 
10:30 AM Masses on Dec. 5th.  
 
 
SCRIP News: 
Scrip is sold Mondays from 8:30 AM to 12:00 PM, Wednesdays from 8:30 AM to 10:30 AM, and Fridays 
from 8:30 AM to 10:30 AM.   
You can order Scrip by choosing one of the following options:  

· Print and fill out order form and bring with you to pick up order 
· Email order to scrip@stphil.com 
· Call Scrip office at 206.824.4051 extension 107  
· Order online through Presto Pay, Pay by check or credit card 

 
  
With the upcoming holidays coming up, please buy Scrip for all your gift giving, decorating and party  
planning!!  
 
 
Want to help out those in need during the upcoming holidays? Why not consider taking part of SCRIP with 
Heart? Many families in the St. Philomena School and Parish are struggling to make ends meet. As hard as it 
is for some of us to imagine, we have families who receive food stamps, use the Food Bank as a source for 
feeding their families and live in subsidized housing. You can bring hope to these families and make a  
difference in their lives, by giving to SCRIP with HEART. When you are buying SCRIP, please consider  
buying an extra gift card for groceries or gas that will be distributed to these families anonymously.  All  
purchases go into the SCRIP with HEART account and are distributed equally to those families in need. 
Please have a HEART!! 
 
  
We need volunteers to help out in the lunchroom!!  Anyone working in the lunch room needs a food  
handler's card. The class is online and costs $10.00. The school will reimburse the cost of the class for you if 
you provide us with the receipt. This is an excellent way to help out the 
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Saturday,   Nov. 20th. 
5:30pm Harol Wade SI 
 Patty Jean Duff SI 
 Wallace Munn Lewis RIP 
 Ella Vandolia Lewis RIP 
 Clyde Monroe Ware RIP 
 Mary Lozinka Temming RIP 
 
Sunday,    Nov. 21st. 
8:30am John Calvin Ware RIP 
 Elizabeth M. Ware RIP 
 Maria Lopez Hernandez RIP 
10:30am George Wise RIP 
    
Monday,   Nov. 22nd. 
7:30am Emilio Ruiz RIP 
 Adela Peralta RIP 
 Michael Donohoe RIP 
 Herlinda Ruiz RIP 
   
Tuesday,   Nov. 23rd.. 
7:30am Ana Martinez SI 
 Emilio Ruiz RIP 
 Adela Peralta RIP 
 Liliana Sillas RIP 
 
Wednesday,  Nov. 24th. 
7:00pm Por Todos los Fieles SI 
  
Thursday,   Nov. 25th. 
9:00am Thanksgiving Day 
 Emilio Ruiz RIP 
 Adela Peralta RIP 
 Domitila Perez RIP 
  
Friday,   Nov. 26th. 
 Church Closed/No Morning Msss 
 Parish Office Closed 
  
Saturday,   Nov 27th. 
5:30pm William L. Johnson RIP 
 Emeline Johnson RIP 
 Samuel E. Lewis RIP 
 Cora E. Lewis RIP 

Mass Intentions 

Weekly Collec"on Recap 
Our budget is based on an expectation of  

$827,000.00 in collection donations for the  
fiscal year (July ‘20-June‘21).  

We need an average of $15,904.00 per week. 
How are we doing? 

                                         For November  14th. 2021 
Envelope Collec#on: $ 4,558.00 
Loose Collec#on: $ 5,059.00 
EFT: $ 3,525.00 
Total: $ 13,142.00 
Under ($2,204.15) 

 
For these Special Intentions and all Intentions in our  
Book of Prayer. 
 
Jennifer Barnard 
 
 
Deaths 
 
 
 
Let your perpetual light shine upon them, O Lord,  
and may they rest in peace. 

REVISED SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE,  
effective October 2, 2021 
  
Saturday Vigil Mass 5:30pm,  English, Fr. Steve 
Sunday  6:30am,  Spanish, Fr. Steve  
8:30am,  English, Fr. Steve  
10:30am,  English, Fr. Steve  
1:00pm,  Spanish, Fr. Gilberto  
5:00pm,  Spanish, Fr. Gilberto  
 
Weekday Masses  
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  7:30am  
Wednesday (Spa)        7:00pm    
 
Saturday morning Masses will resume the first weekend  
of Advent, (December 4th at 8:00am). 
Please note time change.  
 
Confessions in church will resume the first weekend of  
Advent on Saturday afternoons at 4:00pm to 5:00pm.  
On most Saturdays, it will be offered on Saturday  
mornings following the 8:00am mass.  
The sacrament of Penance is always available by  
appointment.  
 
The first Saturday of each month, beginning in Advent, the 
sacrament of Anointing of the Sick, will be offered during 
the Saturday morning mass. The sacrament of anointing of 
the sick is always available by appointment. Please phone 
the parish office with the request at the onset of serious  
illness, or before surgery, rather than waiting for a crisis.  
 
Baptism  
English baptisms: 2nd Saturday of the month at 10:00am. 
  
Spanish baptisms: 3rd Saturday of the month at 10:00am 
  
Please refer to the parish bulletin for baptismal  
preparation times, which have not changed. 
 
Holy days of obligation will be announced several weeks 
prior to the day.  
 
These changes are subject to adjustment pending 
COVID 19 progress. 
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QUIERES ABRIR UN NEGOCIO Y 
NO SABES POR DONDE EMPEZAR?
Llámame al (253) 835-5715

Nosotros te ayudamos con todo el
proceso desde principio a fin. También

contamos con seguros de SR-22,
seguros para tu licencia de conducir, de

negocios, bonds , etc.

Llámanos al 253-835-5715

10830 SE Kent Kangley Rd
Ste 100A in Kent

Contact Kena Owen
to place an ad today!

kowen@4LPi.com
or (800) 950-9952 x5876

Now Offering

         DASHPOINTLAUNDRY.COM               Member St. Charles Parish

PICK UP & DELIVERY

WASH & FOLD SERVICE
AHORA OFRECE EL SERVICO DE

RECOGIDA A DOMICILO WASH FOLD

1642 SW  Dash Point Rd • Federal, WA   (253) 441-5000

Tom Brunner – Broker
When Selling or Buying a home

always call me first

(253) 332-7400
TomBrunner@bhhsnwre.com   TomBrunner.com

Trusted Parish Member


